
 
 

 

 

Public Notice 

Event Permit and Road Closures 

The City of Bay Minette and the Baldwin County Commission has granted permission for 

the North Baldwin Chamber of Commerce to host the 42nd Annual Christmas Festival on 

Friday, December 6th and Saturday, December 7th, with setup beginning at 5:30 pm - 8:30 

pm on Thursday, December 5th, in Downtown Bay Minette, on Courthouse Square. 

The Bay Minette Police Department will enforce the following road closures 

beginning at 3 p.m. on Thursday, December 5, 2024, and all vehicles must be moved 

prior to 5 p.m. for setup of the event (only authorized vehicles will be allowed 

through): 

SEE MAP BELOW: Courthouse Square to also include –  

Hand Avenue from Courthouse Square down to Railroad St 

East 1st Street past DA’s Office, all the way down to Hoyle Ave/Blackburn Park. 

Roads will remain closed for the duration of the festival and will reopen at 10 pm on 

Saturday, December 7, 2024.  

Thank you in advance for your support of this event! 

 

 
 

____________________________________    
Robert A. “Bob” Wills, Mayor      
City of Bay Minette       
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Al Tolbert, Chief of Police 
City of Bay Minette 
 
 
 
____________________________________         
Billie Jo Underwood, Chairwoman 
Baldwin County Commission 


